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MINUTES OF PUBLIC MEETING

19 JANUARY 2017
THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION CLUB
7pm for 7.15pm start.

Present:  As signing in sheet.
In Attendance:  Kim Avantiaggio (PDO), Ahmed Salam (HM) Police & Speakers
Apologies: 
Cllr Anne Millward
1
WELCOME & INTRODUCTION
Paul Greenaway welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2
APOLOGIES

As above

3
SPEAKERS


LiveWellFeelSafe – Kim Bott


KB gave a talk on the service and equipment that is on offer to the public.

The Living well, feeling safe scheme is a partnership scheme, offering people living across Dudley borough, practical safety, security and wellbeing advice, in their own home.  They have also launched an online assessment form to complete to see what they may be able to help you with.  

The Living well, feeling safe service is ideal for anyone who is feeling vulnerable, isolated, in need of support or simply is concerned about their home’s safety or their own personal safety.

Advice and support services are offered on such things as the council’s home safety and security service, home and personal alarms, sheltered and supported housing options, falls support and advice, home improvement help and adaptations, handyperson service and fire safety advice.
Most of the equipment is free of charge and only the telecare is a charged service.
A free home assessment or further advice is available by calling 01384 817743.  

If you wish know more about the service in more detail and can access YouTube then please check out: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ia48JJTndk4
WM NOW – Amanda Taylor WMPolice Liaison Officer

WMNow is a new free web site to keep you updated with the crime in your area, and much more. Go to: https://www.wmnow.co.uk/ to sign up for FREE a very quick questionnaire where you can select what you want alerts on.

AM also stated that if you have any queries or wish to set up a Neighbourhood Watch scheme she can also help you with that.
4
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING AND MATTERS ARISING

Minutes agreed as a true record.

· Bin bags in Park Road have now been dealt with and will now be delivered to those tenants who do not have wheelie bins.

· Rubbish Bags in Park Road, opposite the garages, have now been removed.
5
HOUSING MANAGERS REPORT (Including Walkabout)
· A site visit has now been made to look at the  decorative brick work outside of the shops in Wood Road and a decision has been made to replace with a non pedestrian surface once funding source has been found and applied for.
· The funding has now been granted for the garages in Park Road to be demolished and once planning permission has been granted for the boundary wall the work will be completed.

6
QUESTION & ANSWER SESSION


Unfortunately the solar lights in Park Road have once again been vandalised.


AH will need to investigate and report.
Some of the garages in Boundary Crescent appear to being used to sleep in.

AH will report to the housing manager responsible for this area.

Commercial vehicles are being parked on the pavements when not in use.

If belongs to a tenant then the housing mangers are happy to send a letter requesting them to remove the vehicle.

CB asked what is the long term future of garages across the whole of the Borough.
If garages are in disrepair and costs to put right are high then this would be taken into consideration and possibility of being demolished. Otherwise would consider to upgrade. 

CB asked how the HMs felt about the re-letting process and was it robust enough especially for the more vulnerable individual.

AH stated that the signing up process is robust however in some case the support system from other agencies are not always in place although confirmation is given that it is.  However the void process may need to be looked at.   
7
POLICE REPORT


32 crimes reported in December 2016 majority of these being vehicle crime mainly due to the owner not being security minded.  There are still issues with mini-moto’s and of road bikes.

West Midlands Police have launched their new Activity Citizen Fund which enables you to apply (like Dragons Den) for community projects and small grants.  This is being managed by DCVS (Dudley Council  For Voluntary Service).

Property Marker packs are available if anyone requires one.  One pack can cover two houses.


QUESTION AND ANSWER SESSION


Bike driving around the area dangerously with no thought to the public and destroying grass areas.


Once reported will look out for specific vehicles and if seen and are stationary they can be stopped.


It is felt that you cannot always get a quick response from the police.


Sgt C stated that they now have been upgraded with mobile phones and although it may look that they are on “their phones” in actual fact they are now linked to call outs and are able to receive reports much quicker.  
8
GROUP FEEDBACKS


GORNAL TOGETHER – DATE FOR DIARY St George’s Day event, 22 April 2017, 12 – 4pm


PACT – These are no longer stand alone meetings and have been included as part of the Community Forum meetings as from January 2017.

FRIENDS OF ABBEY PARK – The group are applying for funding to secure the existing entrances to the park, these will include new locked swing gates and motorbike prohibitors.  This is the first phase of the project.


GORNAL FUN DAY – 9 JULY 2017 – Once again we are supporting and working with the committee to organise the fun day.

9
AOB


LITTER PICK – THE GREAT BRITISH SPRING CLEAN UP

Our next litter pick will be on Saturday 4 March meeting at 9.30am for a 10am start and meeting at Ellowes Hall Sports College.   It has been decided that we will register on the Keep Britain Tidy site to be included in their British Spring Clean event.

GJ stated that due to the weather conditions (snow) there had once again been issues with youths and Ellowes Hall pupils congregating inside the blocks of flats in Stickley Lane where they had been causing ASB issues.  JP stated that she would report to the school and AS confirmed he would also report this to the school.


There is an increasing problem with dog mess in the whole of the area and that it appears that there is nothing been done to monitor the situation.  AS confirmed that there is in fact enforcers out and about and if owners are seen disrespecting the area then action is taken. Will ensure that they are made aware of the situation and request random visit to the area.

SB brought to the attention a press release in respect of the new council initiative “Snow Busters”. Volunteer and community led groups can collect free equipment to help clear snow in Dudley borough under a new Dudley Council scheme. It is hoped the ‘Snow Busters’ scheme will help groups to clear pathways, pavements and pedestrian areas during periods of bad weather and heavy snowfall in order to reach and support vulnerable people. 
10
DATE, TIME & VENUE OF NEXT PUBLIC MEETING

Thursday 20 APRIL 2017, 7pm for 7.15pm start at The Royal British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley.
DON’T FORGET TO CHECK OUT OUR WEB SITE

Elloweshallareatra.weebly.com

CHECK OUT OUR FACE BOOK PAGE AND DON’T FORGET TO LIKE

Ellowes Hall & Area Tenant's & Resident's Association – TRA
OUR EMAIL ADRESS : elloweshall12@gmail.com
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